
Appearing in this article, excerpted from the March 1975 issue of AIKI NEWS, are 

students at Aikido of Monterey, including Danielle Molles, 2nd kyu (now Danielle 

Smith, 7th Dan) and Pat Hendricks, 3rd kyu (now 7th Dan, Shihan).  Special thanks to 

Katsuaki Teraswa for forwarding this.  

AIKI NEWS began as a small newsletter first published in 1974 and eventually 

grew to become AIKIDO JOURNAL, a well-respected online resource for 

information related to Aikido.   

 

https://aikidojournal.com/


 

  



 



 



 


